COROWA, COROWA, COROWA

COROWA1999
Regular newsletter readers will be aware of the dramas I have experienced traveling to Corowa in recent years- 

1997 Rear tyre trouble

1998 Rolled Jeep Trailer

1999 the one to beat them all!!

On Thursday 11th, with members Shirley Morris (daughter) and Luke and Ishwar (grandsons), aboard the 15cwt Ford, we set off from Cockatoo at 0900 hours and headed for Corowa. After a fuel stop at Wandong, we proceeded up the Hume Highway anticipating a stop at Glenrowan, where I had arranged to meet local member, Terry Kaye, to pick up some Jeep parts. With about 5 miles to go, strange noises from the rear indicated a flat tyre. However, an inspection revealed that the wheel studs on the left hand rear wheel had broken and the wheel was just holding the vehicle off the ground, being held by the full floating hub. A Team of contractors were, fortunately working on the opposite side of the freeway and they allowed me to call Terry on their mobile. Terry arrived at the scene within ten minutes. Meanwhile Graeme and Bev Kerslake had stopped with their Jeep on a trailer. Using Bev’s phone, Terry called member Ken Knox who operates a garage in Benalla.

Within less than half an hour Ken arrived in his Jeep and took us and our Jeep trailer to his place of business, also organizing a tilt tray truck to take our vehicle to Benalla. Once there, Luke removed the rear hub. A set if bolts, (not original, but near enough), obtained from a nearby Repco store, were fitted and Ken welded them in place. After a four hour delay we were again on our way. At this point I would like to thank Terry Kaye, Graeme and Bev Kerslake and Ken Know for their much appreciated help when it was desperately needed. Thanks also to Luke for his efforts at this time.
Arriving at Corowa at approx 1730 hours we set up camp and had an early night. Friday was spent relaxing and inspecting vehicles. Saturday we joined the massive convoy through Rutherglen and Corowa, all in glorious sunshine. The rest of our stay was spent relaxing inspecting and socializing until our departure at 1030 hours on Sunday. Although our stay was enjoyable, the experience was soured by untethered dogs roaming the area where we camped. 
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